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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the May 12, 2021 Meeting

Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Alexis Jackson, Peter Ellis, and Mike Marshall, Diane Tinkham was absent.

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.

Minutes of our April 14, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Peter, seconded by Betty, and all in favor.

Reports

Circulation

Last year we were closed for the entire month of April so numbers are skewed for comparison. Total circulation was just under 8,000, about 80 percent of pre-pandemic levels. Picture books were the most circulated items at more than 10 percent of the total. Fiction also did well with another 10 percent of the total. Digital checkouts were approximately 15 percent. Eighteen new patrons signed up in April.  
Programs
More people took part in in-person programs for the month, and since we had fewer virtual programs downloads are down. The most attended program in April was the Touch a Truck events in the Children’s Room. The co-sponsored programs with Gilford Neighbors begin May 12.
Volunteers
We had 207 volunteer hours in April. Kayleigh made cookies during National Volunteer Week, and posted pictures on social media of different volunteers each day.  
Door Count

Door count was up 28 percent from last month to 4,331. All groups are now meeting in person.  
Old Business
A. Re-opening - No big issues have arisen in April from changes in hours and services. Patrons seem generally appreciative of the library services we are offering. We processed five passports and notarized six documents in the month.  
B. Town Newsletter - The May issue went out a little earlier and it gained some traction from having the Atlantic Broadband announcement in it. It has been shared on the Gilford Community page on Facebook, and there were many positive comments.  
C. Grant - Conversation cafes are taking place in June, invitations to the panel have been sent and we will be doing these in-person and via Zoom.  
D. Friends - the budget for Summer Reading programs was approved.
E. Try it Out Kit bookshelf - a deposit has been sent to the woodworker.
F. Little Free Libraries - Fresh paint is being done this week.
G. Computers - Four computers came in and were set up by Hayden. We are waiting for Mike G. to come connect them to the network.  
New Business    
A. ARPA Funds - The New Hampshire State Library received federal money that is going to be distributed in two waves of grants. The first will be via a formula, but libraries still need to apply and use the funds this summer. We should receive $1,800. The second round will be competitive and larger grants will be awarded.  
B. HVAC System - Jack handed all his building files over to Peter who is working to familiarize himself with the system. It’s time to schedule semi-annual maintenance.
C. Personnel - Kayleigh is moving to Maine. Maria Suarez has been selected to fill the Assistant Director position. Megan Greenbaum has accepted the Children’s Librarian position starting June 1. Other changes include Stace assumes responsibility for the volunteer program, Ariel, Circulation Librarian, is taking over more creative work including the calendar, newsletter, and printed materials and supervision of Max who will assume responsibility for Interlibrary Loans.
D. Kayleigh send-off party is scheduled for Friday, May 14 from 10-12:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room.
Move to adjourn at 11:00 by Alexis, seconded by Mike, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be June 9, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexis Jackson

